
At General Assembly, Iran’s chief
denounces those seeking to rip apart
nuclear pact

20 September 2017 – Iranian President Hassan Rouhani, speaking at the same
United Nations podium from which the United States yesterday denounced the
accord curbing Iran’s nuclear programme as one of the ‘worst deals ever,’
today pledged his country’s continued adherence to the pact.

“I declare before you that the Islamic Republic of Iran will not be the first
country to violate the agreement, but it will respond decisively and
resolutely to its violation by any party,” he told world leaders on the
second day of the General Assembly’s 72nd annual general debate.

“It will be a great pity if this agreement were to be destroyed by ‘rogue
newcomers’ to the world of politics, the world will have lost a great
opportunity,” he said. “By violating its international commitments, the new
US Administration only destroys its own credibility and undermines
international confidence in negotiating with it, or accepting its word or
promise.”

Endorsed unanimously by the UN Security Council in 2015, the Joint
Comprehensive Plan of Action (JCPOA), between its five permanent members
(China, France, Russia, the United Kingdom and the United States), plus
Germany, the European Union (EU) and Iran, set out rigorous mechanisms for
monitoring limits on Iran’s nuclear programme, while paving the way for
lifting UN sanctions against the country.

Turning to the Israeli-Palestinian conflict, Mr. Rouhani said Iran never
threatens anyone but also does not tolerate threats, adding that peace,
security, stability and the progress of all nations are intertwined.

“It is not possible that a rogue and racist regime trample upon the most
basic rights of the Palestinians, and the usurpers of this land enjoy
security,” he declared. “It is reprehensible that the rogue Zionist regime
that threatens regional and global security with its nuclear arsenal and is
not committed to any international instrument or safeguard, has the audacity
to preach peaceful nations.”

Full statement available here
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